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15th August, 2003 











The Secretary


Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and


Education References Committee


Suite SG.52


Parliament House


CANBERRA   ACT   2600





Dear Senators,





Re:  Inquiry into the Higher Education Funding and Regulatory Legislation





The University of New England Combined Student Organisation supports the concerns raised by our Vice Chancellor, Professor Ingrid Moses in relation to the adverse impact the Higher Education reforms announced in the 2003 Budget would have on our Students and the University.  Each of our student organisations has provided their own submission to the Inquiry. Collectively we wish to reinforce our opposition to the proposed introduction of separate legislation to ensure that membership of student organisations is optional and that universities do not collect fees that are not directly related to course provision.





We believe strongly in the value of providing a complete, diverse and “well rounded” University Education which is currently available through the provision of an extensive range of welfare, sporting, cultural and entertainment services and facilities provided by the Combined Student Organisations at UNE.  The proposed Legislation would greatly reduce the educational experience that our University currently provides.





We are greatly concerned that the inevitable loss of facilities and services provided by our Student Organisations will reduce the desirability for students to study at UNE.  Declining student enrolments would impact dramatically on an already fragile rural economy.





Services and facilities currently provided by Student Organisations at the University of New England would not have been available within our local community had they not been provided by UNE Student Organisations.  The Belgrave Twin Cinema, UNE Synthetic Hockey field and Heated Indoor Pool are a few examples of the facilities which support the local Armidale community.  The proposed Legislation would reduce substantially the support UNE Student Organisations would be able to provide to the local Community.
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The loss of permanent jobs and reduction in casual employment opportunities that would occur if the Legislation were enacted together with annual reduced trading levels (currently exceeding $5.5 million locally) would be disastrous for an already struggling local economy.  UNE’s Combined Student Organisations currently employ 60 full time staff and up to 160 casual staff annually, contributing $3.5 million to the local economy in salaries and wages alone.





UNE’s General Service Fee of $350 for full time students is less than $1 per day to have access to facilities, services and programs recognised as being amongst the finest in Australian Universities.  Our facilities and services have been developed  to meet student needs over 60 years as a result of levying all students a General Service Fee.  The decline in facility maintenance that will inevitably result from the proposed Legislation would betray the investment made by generations of UNE students through their contributions to the UNE General Service Fee.





UNE’s Combined Student Organisation would be happy to be represented at the Senate Inquiry to outline the value first hand of retaining a student service fee collected universally from all University students.





Yours faithfully,





�				   


  Jonathon Sargeant,	 				     


Chair – UNE CSO     				     
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